STATE OF MAINE
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
16 STATE HOUSE STATION
AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333-0016

Paul R. LePage David Bernhardt
GOVERNOR COMMISSIONER
April 18, 2017

Town of Cumberland
290 Tuttle Rd
Cumberland Center, ME 04021

Subject: 1-295 Bridges from South Portland to Topsham
Protective Coatings for Concrete Surfaces
Win Number: 21762.00
Towns of South Portland, Portland, Falmouth, Cumberland, Yarmouth, Freeport, Brunswick,
and Topsham

To whom it may concern,

The Maine Department of Transportation is currently working on the final design for Protective Coatings
of Concrete Surfaces for Region 1, 1-295 Bridges, from South Portland to Topsham. The Win number for
this project is 21762.00. Advertisement of the subject project for competitive bids is scheduled for April
2017. We estimate that the construction would begin approximately in June 2017 and be completed by
October 2017.

The project is further described as follows:
Bridge Preservation - Protective Coatings. Region 1, 1-295 bridges from South Portland to Topsham.

Traffic will be maintained using a single lane closure. All work on 1-295 South of the Portland / Falmouth
town line will be done at night from 10:00 pm until 6:00 am. All work on 1-295 North of the Portland /
Falmouth town line will be done at night from 9:00 pm until 6:00 am. Daytime single lane closures are
allowed on the following roadways to access the contracted work without restricting 1-295 traffic flow:
Kensington Street in Portland for access to Bridge # 5618

St. John Street in Portland for access to Bridge's # 6538 and # 6297

St. James Street in Portland for access to Bridge's # 6295 and # 6535

Sherwood Street in Portland for access to Bridge # 5617

Route 88 in Yarmouth to access Bridge’s # 1507 and # 5832

Old Lewiston Rd in Topsham for access to Bridge's # 1511 and # 6269

We hereby request that you provide a copy of this notice to all municipal officials, employees and
boards with responsibilities for utility and/or land-use planning/permitting, and that you post this
letter on any municipal public bulletin boards, media outlets and/or municipal websites as a
public meeting will not be held regarding this project unless specifically requested by the
municipality.

Should you have any questions, concerns or other areas of interest, we would appreciate your comments
and input. Please feel free to contact Devin Anderson at (207)446-0428 with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

e e By g e

THE MAINE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION IS AN AFFIRMATIVE ACTION - EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER
PHONE: (207) 624-3000 TTY: 888-516-9364 FAX: (207) 624-3001



Michelle Boone, Project Manager
Maine Department of Transportation
Bridge Program
michelle.boone@maine.gov
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